
DRAFT 

Executive Planning Committee 
Ross Pendergraft Library, Room 325 

September 15, 2015 at 2:00 p.m. 
Present:  Dr. Larry Large (by phone), Dr. Arnie Yasinski, Dr. AJ Anglin, Dr. Pat Buford,  
Ms. Shauna Donnell, Ms. Jayne Jones, Mr. David Moseley, Dr. Jason Patton, Mr. Ritchie Powers,  
Mr. Bruce Sikes, Dr. Jason Warnick, Mr. Wyatt Watson, Ms. Leigh Whiteside, and Ms. Jana Crouch 
 
Absent:  Dr. Robin Bowen and Ms. Susie Nicholson 
 
Guests:  Ms. Pat Edmunds and Dr. Jeff Mott 
 
 
I. Retention:  Framing the Discussion 
 
Dr. Yasinski stated student retention and completion are complementary, and would be a major 
focus for more than one Working Group.  He reported, while the Tech graduation rate (~45%) was 
on the higher performing end for the State of Arkansas, it was below the national average, and 
minority and remedial students were graduating at a lower rate.  He encouraged the EPC to break 
down the data and identify key areas to emphasize, noting a slight increase in the graduation rate of 
a minority student demographic group would imply a significant success.   
 
Mr. Watson reported, due to a change in scholarship award rules necessitated by new legislation, 
the fall 2010 freshmen cohort was on track to have a graduation rate 6% to 8% lower than the 
current rate.  He stated the change to scholarship award rules that had a negative impact had been 
reversed by fall 2014, and he anticipated the graduation rate would increase as a result.   
 
 
II. Arkansas Tech Career Center:  Overview by Ms. Pat Edmunds 
 
Ms. Pat Edmunds, Director of the Arkansas Tech Career Center, presented an overview of the 
structure, services, and funding for the Career Center (attached).  She noted one challenge of 
recruiting instructors was they often come from industry making a substantially higher salary than 
the Career Center could offer.  Mr. Sikes suggested there were opportunities within the Career 
Center to pilot a program for college readiness as well as expand Associate Degree offerings in the 
Russellville area. 
 
III. Report from SPC Chair:  Dr. Jason Warnick 
 
Dr. Warnick reported the Working Groups were predominantly in an investigative phase, and while 
the “big ideas” had not yet surfaced, the discussions were leading that direction.  He stated the 
Working Group chairs would be holding thematic open forums for any and all stakeholders to 
attend and participate in the discussion.  He also reported the strategic planning website now 
provided the ability to submit anonymous feedback. 
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Dr. Anglin asked, given the ability to submit comments anonymously, how best to respond to 
questions or complaints that could simply be addressed by a clarification of the facts.  Dr. Yasinski 
suggested addressing such things on the website so the answer is publically available, but 
cautioned responses should not be a justification for an action.  Instead, he encouraged responding 
only to those questions that have a direct answer or need a simple clarification. 
 
IV. Strategic Planning Readings:  Analyzing Checklist for Change 
 
Dr. Anglin referred the EPC members to the 19 recommendations for “Making It Happen” on page 
216 of Checklist for Change.  He asked for reactions to the reading, positive or negative.  Dr. Warnick 
questioned the possibility of offering a 90 hour bachelor’s degree, and asked if there would be 
compliance issues.  Ms. Donnell responded the state generally required a maximum of 120 hours for 
a bachelor’s degree and a minimum general education core, but not a minimum of total hours for 
the degree.  Dr. Warnick indicated there may be multiple programs that could accomplish a 
bachelor’s degree in 90 hours.   Dr. Patton expressed concern that offering bachelor’s degrees in 90 
hours could pull students away from more content heavy programs, such as STEM majors. 
 
Dr. Patton inquired what the ideal graduation rate would be, stating a portion of the enrolled 
student body may not be truly seeking an education or have an intention of graduating.  Mr. Watson 
reported approximately 30% of students drop out of higher education statistically, and with a 
graduation rate of ~45% at ATU, the remaining 25% of students have most likely transferred out.  
Mr. Watson recommended implementing a method for collecting data on the reasons why a student 
is transferring out.  Dr. Warnick suggested the 30% of students who will statistically drop out could 
be reached with personal interaction from faculty and peers.  Dr. Anglin stated, while he did not 
have an ideal graduation rate in mind, he wanted the university to make a concerted effort to 
remove the silos currently in place, and begin intentionally and collaboratively serving our 
students’ needs from all areas. 
 
Dr. Anglin noted the author places the responsibility of the curriculum and much of the power of 
the university with the faculty.  He indicated, with the declining support of the federal government, 
it was imperative the faculty stepped up to the plate.  He asked the group to finish reading Abelard 
to Apple and prepare for discussion at the October meeting. 
 
 
 
V. Arkansas Tech Brand/Identity:  Revisited 
 
Dr. Warnick stated each Working Group was looking at the ATU brand and identity from different 
aspects.  Ms. Donnell expressed the need for a specific, differentiating trait of ATU that could be 
marketed and used for recruiting.  She indicated a unique academic program can be differentiating 
and brand enhancing, stating even students who are not pursuing that major are drawn to the 
university that offers it.  Dr. Anglin stated ATU needed an integrated marketing strategy with a 
budget to support it.   
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:15pm.   
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